

August 2025

MILLER FAMILY

Josh | Allie | Eden | Hosanna | Corban



Church Planting Missionaries to Peru

Dear Pastor and Praying Partners,

I would like to sincerely thank each of you who consistently prays and contributes to the ministry here in Peru. We could not be here doing what God has for us without the network of support that you all have become for us!

Property Update

I am excited to announce that we have now received the full \$25,000 worth of matched giving funds, which in turn became \$50,000 towards the purchase of a property for the church! We are beyond grateful for each of you who participated in this opportunity to help us provide a permanent home for Redeemer Baptist Church.

URGENT PRAYER REQUEST:

We are so grateful for the way God has been growing our church! Over the past year we have seen rapid growth and greater visibility in the community. This is a wonderful "problem" to have, as it shows that God is at work and that people are being reached with the gospel. With this growth, however, the local authorities have informed us of a zoning issue that prevents us from obtaining the necessary licensure for a church of our size to remain in our current rental space. This means that, while we are thankful for how God has used this location, we now have the exciting opportunity to seek out the next place where He would have us serve

soccer field), but our prayer is that the Lord would provide a permanent home for our church. We currently have \$80,000 saved toward the purchase of a property, and we are trusting God to provide the remaining \$120,000 needed. Would you please join us in praying with expectation that the Lord will open the right doors and provide abundantly for this need?

Special Days

Here in Peru we find any excuse we can to celebrate and have special days. In August we celebrated Kid's Day with games, snacks, crafts, and a pupper show. Everything pointed to a gospel message, which is ultimately our goal with all we do! Please pray for the seeds planted in these kids and their parents who also heard.

We also celebrated our city's anniversary on the 15th, which here in Arequipa is a bigger celebration than the national independence day! We are grateful to the Lord for the open door He has provided here to preach the gospel openly, and we look forward to how He will continue to change this city one family at a time through His powerful gospel!







Praises

Matched giving of \$25k successfully raised!
God is using our circumstances to push us to move into a new meeting space. Lord willing, a permanent one!
We had 4 more people complete discipleship courses!

Prayer Requests

Please pray that God would make our next steps clear in finding a new meeting space and that He would continue to provide for a permanent home for our church!

